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Words of Wisdom 
The artist is nothing without the gift, but the gift is 
nothing without work – Emile Zola 

2013 Programs/Workshops: 

February 18, 7:15pm – OOTB members MaryAnne 
Tonders and Marie Anzai show some creative mounting 
techniques for artwork.  

ARTWORK DUE for 12x 12 Colour Wheel Challenge 
(OR to Canada Beading by the end of February) – don’t 
forget to email a simple photo of your finished work to 
Marie-France Gosselin (marie-franceg@me.com). 

March – Wabi-Sabi window: OOTB Colour Challenge 
12x12 artworks 

March 18, 9:30am-3:30pm – First member PLAYDATE. 

March 18, 7:15pm – Trunk show by guest Loretta 
Moore, rug hooker. 

April 12-13 –FIBRE FLING SHOW of member art, 
Kitchissippi United Church Hall 

April 15, 7:15pm – presentation/to be confirmed 

May 13, 9:30am-3:30pm – Second member 
PLAYDATE. 

May 20, 7:15pm – Guest mixed media artist Chikonzero 
(Chiko) Chazunguza 

May 21, 9:30am-4:00pm – WORKSHOP with Chiko: 
What is Seeing?  

June 17, 9:30am-3:30pm – Third member 
PLAYDATE. 

June 17, 7:15pm – Presentation on composition and 
design by Elaine Quehl plus showing of body of work. 

July-August – summer hiatus ?? 

September 16, 7:15pm – Guest fibre artist Maggie 
Vanderweit, trunk show. 

September 17, 9:30am-4:00pm – WORKSHOP with 
Maggie: Textile Collage 

What is seeing? 
Come explore ‘What is seeing?’ in a one-day 
workshop with Chiko 

Registrations are now open for OOTB’s one-day 
workshop with Zimbabwean visual artist Chikonzero 
Chazunguza. The date is Tuesday, May 21, the day 
after our monthly evening meeting where Chiko as 
OOTB’s special guest will talk about his multimedia 
art. 

In the May 21 workshop participants will examine the 
basic visual language in exercises that explore the 
visual elements, examining what the eyes really see in 
all that we have around us. 

Says Chiko: “I believe that CREATIVITY occurs best 
when there is need, pressure and drive. Creativity for 
me is most meaningful when it relates to the 
individual. So the exercises that I bring to the class 
allow each individual participant to create their own 
need and independent thinking while making choices 
that would eventually help evaluate self in the 
completed works. They appear to be playing and by 
understanding the play, they begin to put the 
necessary PRESSURE on themselves.” 

Register now and save $10: The workshop cost is 
$90 for members who register on or before Monday, 
March 18. After that date, the cost will be $100 and 
workshop registration will be opened to non-OOTB 
members. Your space is reserved once OOTB 
Treasurer Sandy Goldsmith receives payment. OOTB 
policy is that workshop fees are non-refundable but 
participants may find someone to take their place. 

mailto:marie-franceg@me.com
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To register, contact OOTB Program/Workshop 
committee members  
Doreen Meyer (dmeyer97@yahoo.com) or  
Marie Anzai (marie@anzai.com).  
 
The workshop day will run from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
and be held at Kitchissippi United Church hall, 630 
Island Park Drive in Ottawa. 

Mark the date now on your calendar: Tuesday, May 21. 
For more about Chiko and his art, check out 
www.chikochazunguza.ca. 

Maggie Vanderweit  
Upcoming: September workshop with textile artist 
Maggie Vanderweit 

Mark your calendar for Tuesday, September 17. That’s 
the date for a one-day workshop on Textile Collage with 
artist Maggie Vanderweit (www.stonethreads.ca). 

Maggie has been quilting for more than 30 years. She 
works with many different materials and techniques, 
from traditional patchwork to intuitive abstract painting 
and depictions of political and personal events. 

More details will be available at upcoming OOTB 
meetings and in future newsletter and website notices. 

What’s a Playdate? 

A playdate is a date with your artistic self. OOTB has 
reserved three days over the next few months at the 
Kitchissippi United Church hall for our members to 
gather, practice art, play with mark making and share 
ideas. 

Each playdate will start with a practice exercise led by 
OOTB members. The exercise emphasis will be on 
design and creativity, not necessarily techniques, though 
participants may want to practice specifics on their own 
or in self-designated groups. For the most part, the day 
will be self-directed allowing members the space to 
either explore new ideas together or work on their own 
projects.  

Cost will be $10 per playdate or $25 for all three. Dates 
are: Monday, March 18; Monday, May 13; and Monday, 
June 17. Hours will run from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. The 
Kitchissippi Church hall is located at 630 Island Park 
Drive in Ottawa. There is free parking and members can 
bring a lunch to eat in the communal kitchen. 

To register, contact OOTB Program/Workshop 
committee members  
Doreen Meyer (dmeyer97@yahoo.com) or  
Marie Anzai (marie@anzai.com).  

Fibre Fling 
Rack Cards and posters are being produced for Fibre 
Fling.  They will be available late February for 
distribution..  Contact Rita to get some  to distribute. 
 

 
 
Volunteers 
Volunteers are needed to assist Elena and Lynn with 
the unpacking and packing of the art items. 
 
Three volunteers needed on Thursday April 11 from 
9:30 am to 11:00 am and on Saturday April 13 from 
4:00 pm to 5:30 pm 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dmeyer97@yahoo.com
mailto:marie@anzai.com
http://www.chikochazunguza.ca/
http://www.stonethreads.ca/
mailto:dmeyer97@yahoo.com
mailto:marie@anzai.com
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Job Description on April 11 
1. Set up tables 
2. Label tables according to hanging committee 
instructions. 
3. Unpack the art, check to ensure all pieces are 
accounted for. 
4. Place art on designated table. 
5. Place all packing material in a clear plastic bag 
labelled with Artist name. 
6. Store plastic bags in designated area. 
Job Description on April 13 
1. Set up tables. 
2. Label table with Artist name. 
3. Place clear plastic bags at appropriate tables. 
4. As art comes down, ensure it is place on the 
appropriate table. 
5. Check to ensure all items are accounted for when art 
pieces are picked up by Artist. 
 
We would appreciate your help, please contact: 
Lynn Ruff at 613 224 1203 lynnandjack@hotmail.ca   or 
Elena Keen at 613 523 2633 keen1@sympatico.ca  
See you at the February meeting. 

Members Shows 

 
 
Marilyn White is currently showing several art pieces at 
Roast and Brew on the corner of Waller and Rideau 
Streets. 

Learning with Jan Beaney and Jean 
Littlejohn 
 
From Nancy Garrard 
 
I recently  had the opportunity to take a wonderful 8-day 
class from the Master stitchers - Jan Beaney and Jean 
Littlejohn - affectionately known as Double Trouble.  The 
course was titled "Transitions from Thin to Thick" and 
was offered at the Callaway Gardens School of 
Needlearts in Georgia, U.S.A.    The course far 
exceeded my very high expectations.  Jan and Jean are 
superb teachers - supportive, knowledgeable, generous 
and very professional.  Everyday we did a new project 
and learned new techniques to make a number of thin 

fragile fabrics as well as very thick fabrics.  The 
course kit included the various soluable fabrics we 
needed, specialized products and threads, a 
sketchbook, photos and a copy of their booklet Fragile 
Fabrics.  Everyday there were huge numbers of 
samples produced by the teachers to examine along 
with their awesome sketchbooks.  Students were 
encouraged to mat up their finished work and display 
them in the classroom.  On the last day the other 
students were invited to an "exhibit" of our work.   I'll 
bring my class samples to the February meeting to 
show them to anyone who is interested in this work. 
 
Some things I learned from this experience: 

 The more you look, the more you see 

 Sketching lets you know your subject better 

 Using Ls to frame the piece from the outset is 
very helpful  

 Stitch is a very important line - always stitch 
sympathetically, Ask yourself - what is the 
task of the stitch?  

 Take time to do many samples (so hard to do) 

 Explore hand stitching to really understand 
every stitch's potential - play with thin and 
thick threads as well as matte and shiny ones 

 Always stitch the structure of the piece before 
doing details 

 There is so much more to learn about fibre 
art! 

 
Beaney and Littlejohn have produced a number of 
DVDs and they are all excellent.  I bought their latest 
one "In Stitches" for the OOTB library.  It's a 4 hour 
DVD (2 discs) that explores hand stitching 
comprehensively.  It covers history, materials and 
finishing techniques and explores stitching as lines, as 
patterns, as textures, and as marks.  It is filled with 
luscious samples and finished pieces.  I highly 
recommend it to everyone who enjoys stitching. 
 
From the Library 
You may be interested that the DVD set from Jan and 
Jean “In Stitches” is in the OOTB Library, along with 
the following books.  Contact Rita Rottman to reserve 
books or the DVD’s 

 Constructions 

 Fragile Fabrics 

 Grids to Stitch 

 Location, Location 

 Seductive Surfaces 

 Seeing Double 

mailto:lynnandjack@hotmail.ca
mailto:keen1@sympatico.ca
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ArtQuilts Lowell 2013 
 

 
 

ART QUILTS LOWELL 2013: A Juried Exhibition 
The Brush Art Gallery & Studios 

256 Market St., Lowell, MA 01852 
www.thebrush.org 

August 8 - September 7, 2013 
Brush Gallery & Artists Studios, Lowell, Massachusetts 

A venue of the Lowell Quilt Festival 
APPLICATION/PROSPECTUS: 
 
DEADLINE: JUNE 1, 2013 
 
JUROR: TBA  
 
ART QUILTS LOWELL 2013 is a juried exhibition, 
organized by the Brush Art Gallery, to identify and 
encourage quilt artists from throughout the United States 
and Canada. A venue of the annual Lowell Quilt Festival 
(August 8, 9 and 10), the exhibition will provide an 
overview of some of the finest quilts being produced. 
 
2013 Calendar: 
 
Entry Deadline June 1  
Notification of Jury Decision June 18  
Delivery of work Due at the Brush by July 19  
Exhibition opens to public August 8  
Artists’ Reception Saturday, August 10, Time 2 - 4 pm 
  
Exhibition closes September 7  
Work to be removed from Brush Gallery   

New Sewing Centre in Ottawa 
From Meredith Filshie 
 
OOTB members might be interested to know that there 
is a new sewing centre in Ottawa. The Ottawa Sewing 
Centre opened last month It is owned by Yasmin and 

Zuher Kaimjee.Their expertise is with Singer,Juki, 
Reliable brands of sewing machines and sergers. 
They specialize in parts and servicing for all makes 
and models of sewing machines, sergers/overlocks, 
steam presses and industrial machines. Prior to their 
recent move to Ottawa, they were in Edmonton and 
have been an authorized Singer Dealership for the 
past 22 years.  
 
Yasmin recently dropped into Canada Beading late 
one afternoon. When I found out what she did, I had 
her look at a wonderful old Singer machine we had at 
the store. Right away she knew what the problem was 
and took it away. Her husband had it fixed the next 
day which gave me the opportunity to visit their store. 
They have a lot packed into a small space: sewing 
machines and lots of accessories, thread and sewing 
tools. They are not carrying as wide a range of 
inventory as they had in Edmonton so they have some 
odds and ends of lines they are getting out of: buttons 
and a bit of fabric. Some boxes have not been 
unpacked yet so there might be some surprises.  
 
They are at 1390 Clyde Av. #104B right next to Artistic 
Cake Designs. The address may be a bit misleading 
for some as they front onto Starwood Rd, facing the 
Bleeker Mall. There is convenient short term parking 
just in front of their store so it is a fast in and out if you 
need something in a hurry. 
 
Both Yasmin and Zuher are personable and 
knowledgeable - a pleasure to deal with.  
Their telephone number is 613 695-1386 and their 
web site is http://www.ottawasewing.com/ 

About Us (Mission Statement)  

The Out of the Box Fibre Art Group is a cooperative 
association of artists who are passionate about 
creating innovative, thought-provoking works of art, 
and promoting fibre art through exhibitions, education 
and professional development.  

Our membership includes machine and/or hand 
embroiderers, art quilters, weavers, felters, doll 
makers, silk painters, appraisers, dyers as well as 
other needle workers and mixed media and fine 
artists. Since we are a co-op organization, we place 
strong emphasis on activities that support active 
participation of the membership in the continuing 
artistic development of all. Our focus in meetings is on 
sharing art techniques, design ideas, artistic 
processes and inspiration, as well as our thoughts on 
the business and critiquing of our art. We come from 

http://www.ottawasewing.com/
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all walks of life, but are drawn together by our love for 
texture, colour, and creation in an atmosphere of mutual 
support and camaraderie.  

We meet once a month to share ideas, techniques and 
inspiration, and from time to time hold open fibre art 
workshops.  Visitor fees are $10.00 when we have a 
paid speaker and $5.00 for regular meetings. 
 
Meetings 

Meetings are normally held the third Monday of the 

month, from 7:15 p.m. to 9:15 p.m. at the Ottawa 
Citizen Main Floor Board Room, Baxter Road, Ottawa.   

Submission Deadline for the March 2013 Newsletter is 
March 10

th
  at 5:00 pm.   

 
Really Bad Weather & Meetings 
If there is any weather condition that makes travel risky, 
members will be notified by e-mail by 4:00 pm the 
afternoon of the meeting.  If you do not have email or 
cannot access email at work, please partner with 

someone who has access Members should NOT call 
the Citizen for this information as nobody there would 
have it.  (They lend the facility to organizations for a 
nominal fee and do not want any involvement in 
administrative matters). 

Planning Committee  
PC Convenor Sally Rutherford & Nancy Garrard 

Programs Marie Anzai, Doreen Meyer,  Wendo Van Essen 
& Lynne Morin 

Secretary Meredith Filshie 

Membership MaryAnne Toonders 

Treasurer Sandy Goldsmith 

Web-coordinator Sandy Goldsmith & Helen Gordon 

Newsletter Helen Gordon & Shirley Moore 

Library Rita Rottman 

Publicity Open 

Shows Rita Rottman & Meredith Filshie 

Contacts: info@outofthebox.org 

 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:info@outofthebox.org
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581 Bank Street at Pretoria 
Ave. For Yarn, Sewing 
Machines & Sergers 
Tel (613) 237-8008 

 
474 Hazeldean Road Kanata 
For Yarn and Fibres 
Tel (613) 831-8027 

 

 
 

              
 

 

 


